RadioLabour

Solidarity News

Wednesday, July 1, 2015
_____________________________________________
US court ruling could destroy hundreds of unions
New standard for workers in the informal economy
_____________________________________________

This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Wednesday, July 1, 2015. I'm Marc Belanger.

In a move which may destroy a large number of unions in the United States the country's top court has agreed to hear a case about union dues and non-union members. The Supreme Court will consider the right of public sector unions to charge fees for collective bargaining expenses to non-members. The current procedure is known as “fair share fees”. It was put in place to allow workers to decline union membership but still have to pay their fair share of the expenses involved in collective bargaining and grievance procedures. The case was initiated by an organization called the Christian Educators Association International which describes itself as an alternative to unions for Christian teachers in public schools. The Association sued the California Teachers Association –which is a real union – saying workers were being forced to support political activity by being involved  in collective bargaining. The fair share fees procedure results in millions of dollars in dues being paid to unions for their work. The argument made by unionists is that the non-union members in a workplace enjoy better wages and benefits plus protection from arbitrary actions by the employer because the union has bargained collective agreements. The fair share fees procedure has been in effect for decades.  The case could affect 7 million public-sector employees covered by collective bargaining agreements in more than 20 states. Its a vitally important case because in the US public sector workers make up a very large part of the labour movement. The unionization rate in the country's private sector is 9 per cent. In the public sector it is 35 per cent.  The Court will consider the case in its next term which starts in October and ends in June 2016.

Unions in developing countries are welcoming a new standard set by the International Labour Organization about informal work. The informal economy is a large part of all developing countries. It includes workers who are self-employed such as street sellers who are not part of the country's labour protection laws. It often results in miserable poverty. The ILO is the UN agency focussed on matters of work in the world. In its annual conference last month it adopted a new standard which calls on governments to help move people from the informal to the formal economy. Raghwan Raghwan is a Senior Specialist in the ILO's Workers’Activities programme which operates under its French acronym ACTRAV. 

(audio)

How should unions take advantage of the new recommendation about moving workers from the informal to the formal economy where they can have better conditions and protections? 

End

And that's it. International labour news you can use. I'm Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it's all about global solidarity.
